
DRAFT MINUTES 

At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so they may be subject 

to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to confirm whether or not they have been 

amended 

Minutes of a Meeting of Tywardreath & Par Parish Council Environment Committee held on 

Thursday 3rd February 2022 

 

Minutes taken by Kevin Rouse  

Present: Cllr Adrian Wildish (Acting Chairman), Cllr Louise Phillips, Cllr Craig Truscott, and Mr Kevin 

Rouse 

22/01: Apologies Cllr Roy Taylor and Cllr Debrorah Hazledean 

22/02: No declaration of interests, Pecuniary, non-registerable or dispensations 

22/03: No Public Questions 

22/04:  Minutes of meeting held on 2nd December 2021 

Proposed by CT seconded by LP and RESOLVED that these minutes be approved and signed by the 

Acting Chairman 

22/05: Allotments 

● KR reported there had been complaints of a rat infestation at Woodland Avenue and he 

asked the Allotment budget could be used towards dealing with them. AW ask KR to get the 

plot holders concerned to come up with an action plan for the committee to approve 

● AW reported that on a site visit to Upper Poldrea chickens remained uncovered despite the 

current Bird Fly regulations. KR explained that signage had been placed at all the sites and a 

letter had been sent out by SV to the poultry owner but here had been a mix up with the 

plot numbers at Upper Poldrea, meaning the letter had gone out to the wrong person. This 

had now been rectified. 

● AW as reported that a Restormel Council sign remained at Woodland Avenue which needs 

to be removed 

22/06: Floral displays in Tywardreath and Par 

● Well Street and the Butter Market planters were still being maintained by two ladies from 

the community . It was proposed by Cllr Phillips, seconded Cllr Wildish and RESOLVED that 

the parish council should finance plants for these locations on receipt of invoices. 

● KR mentioned that he had heard a proposal to remove plant trees on Moorland Road. AW 

noted that neighbours may complain about shading in their gardens caused by the branches  

● Planting of the red, white and blue Jubilee Flowers - LP suggested they could be planted 

going down Tehidy Road but a concern was that the farmer might strim them down whilst 

maintaining his hedges. It was also suggested that the Moorland Road Planters could be 



used but a volunteer would need to be found to organise this. CT reported that SWW had 

recently dug up the corner of Poldrea and this was currently mud which could be used. LP 

also suggested the Treesmill Triangle and possibly Polmear, 

22/7: Weed Killing 

● Deferred to next meeting 

22/8: Tree Planting in the Parish 

● The Committee had been offered trees but since we have no land ourselves the offer was 

declined 

22/9: Climate Change 

● Deferred to next meeting 

22/10: Review and sign off Risk Assessments 

● The Committee thanked KR and his wife, who had produced excellent RA’s It was agreed 

these should be signed off at the next meeting. 

22/11: Maintenance issues 

● Loose Cobbles at the Butter Market - AW proposed, LP seconded and it was RESOLVED that 

Ollies Garden Maintenance be instructed to sort this out 

● AW proposed, CT seconded and it was RESOLVED that the Butter Market Bench should be 

re-varnished and repainted 

● KR mentioned the cracked paving at the WW1 bench at the bottom of Tehidy Hill, AW felt 

that this should be left at the moment as the paving was not currently loose 

 

22/12: Report from members 

● None 

Date of next meeting to be confirmed 

Meeting closed at 18:51 


